
 
CONNECTICUT PROBATE ASSEMBLY 

 
Meeting of the 

Continuing Education Committee  
 

Tuesday, June 22, 2022 
3:00 p.m.  

 
MINUTES 

 
Present: Hon. Cynthia Becker, Chair; Hon. Michael Brandt;  Hon. Mark DeGennaro; Hon. Jeannine 
Lewis; Hon. Barbara Gardner Riordan; Probate Court Administrator, Beverly Streit-Kefalas; Attorney 
Evan Brunetti. 

 
The meeting was conducted in person at 162 Town Farm Rd., Farmington, CT and was called to order at 
3:20 p.m.  
 
A brief update was provided regarding the September 21, 2022 Probate Assembly seminar and meeting at 
the Farmington Club.  Possible topics include: 
 Did You know? Various short topics relevant to children’s matters 
 Parentage Claims, formerly Paternity  
 Implicit Bias speaker not available, so “Words Matter” Panel is substituted for the same time slot 
 Minor Name Changes and Best Interests, Probate Judge and Family Specialist to speak about effect 

on minors and relevant case law.   
 
Next meeting will be August 16, 2022. 
 
Meeting adjourned by consensus of all members at 3:45 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Hon. Barbara Gardner Riordan,  
Committee Member 


